LCSD and Henan Provincial
Administration of Cultural Heritage
sign Letter of Intent on Cultural
Exchange and Co-operation

The Director of Leisure and Cultural Services, Ms Michelle Li, today
(April 23) signed a Letter of Intent on Cultural Exchange and Co-operation
with the Director of the Henan Provincial Administration of Cultural
Heritage, Mr Tian Kai, to strengthen cultural exchange and collaboration
between the two sides and facilitate the sharing of resources.

In the coming five years, the two sides will strive to strengthen
exchange and collaboration, such as organising new exhibitions through co-
curation and loan of exhibits. Communication among museum professionals of
both sides will be enhanced by knowledge sharing and training activities
including museum forums and thematic seminars. Collaboration in exchange and
training on heritage conservation will be enhanced. Co-operation plans will
be formulated to promote research and education on antiquity studies. The two
sides will also work closer to create synergy by exchanging information on
co-organising major exhibitions with foreign museums.

The Leisure and Cultural Services Department endeavours to deepen its
relationship with Mainland museums and cultural institutes. Agreements were
signed last year with several of them, including the Shanghai Museum, the
Hubei Provincial Museum, the National Museum of China and the Nanjing Museum.
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